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Angelus Letter

4 March 2021

Thursday of the Second Week of Lent

St. Casimir

LETTER #109!
 
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Friday Confessions from 4 to 5PM*          
Friday CONFIRMATION* at 7PM with Abbot Hoover OSB
 
Saturday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Saturday Confessions from 9:30 to 10AM*
Saturday Vigil Mass at 4:30PM*† with Fr. Simone
 
Sunday Mass at 9AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM* with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass at 1PM* with Fr. Justin OSB
 
* Masks are required.
† First Scrutiny
SOME GENERAL THINGS OF WHICH TO BE AWARE:
 
Due to the Confirmation Mass, there will be no Stations of the Cross this Friday (tomorrow). Also, Confessions this Friday will end promptly at 5PM so that priests can meet with Abbot Hoover.

This Saturday at the 4:30PM Vigil Mass we will have the First Scrutiny for those who will be coming into the Church at the Easter Vigil through the Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA). According to the Church’s Rites, “the scrutinies are meant to uncover, then heal all that is weak, defective, or sinful in the hearts of the elect; to bring out, then strengthen all that is upright, strong, and good.” Later this week, we will also “hand over” (traditio) the Creed to our catechumens, which they will then “hand back” at the Easter Vigil. Please keep all the Elect and catechumens in your prayers as they make their final journey to the Easter Sacraments. Because we are celebrating this Scrutiny at the 4:30PM Mass, the readings will be taken from Cycle A of the Lectionary.

MISSION: Our Parish Lenten Mission begins next Sunday at 7PM in person in the church or online! 

PRE-CANA: We will be having a Pre-Cana thanks to our dedicated team of volunteers! It will be on April 10th! Keep an eye out for details to follow soon!

﻿ONLINE SURVEY
 
Please consider participating in the Disciple Maker Index Survey. This survey will provide you the opportunity to reflect on your own spiritual growth and provide feedback on the efforts of the parish to help you grow.

The survey should take you between 10-15 minutes to complete. Please do not skip questions unless instructed to do so. Please note that your responses are kept confidential. Your parish will not have access to individual survey responses.

To take the survey go to https://portal.catholicleaders.org/dmi/survey/k0k40k0k4a
There is a limited time to take this survey so please take it soon!
FATHER KARG
 
Fr. Bill Karg, fourth pastor of this parish and who served here for ten years has moved from his residence at Francesca House to the Village of St. Edward in Fairlawn. Say a prayer for an easy transition for him. He served this parish so faithfully and devotedly. 

ATTENTION YOUNG MEN
 
A new group is starting in the parish called BAND OF BROTHERS and will meet on the 1st and 2nd Sunday of each month. The age range is intended roughly for those who can drive themselves until about the age 21. The group is headed up by David Beatty, a young man of our parish, and this group is intended for young Catholic men who are curious as to how to fit in the Catholic faith into their lives. Meet, talk, pray, meet with the priests and eat pizza among other things. For more information contact David Beatty at djbatey02@gmail.com.

PHONE HELP NEEDED (YOU CAN DO THIS FROM HOME!)
 
Looking for a short-term ministry for the parish that you can do from home? Cathy Sivec in the rectory office is looking for volunteers to help make another round of COVID phone calls in order to check in with all of our fellow parishioners. The season of COVID is lingering on much longer than I ever dreamed it would and it seems time to revisit some of the initiatives we did so many months ago. If you are interested, please call Cathy at (330) 836-2233 or stop by the rectory.

PARISH COVID AUDIT
Thank you to everybody who is doing what they can to keep the parish vitally alive over the past year. Can you believe that it was a little over 11 months ago that we started our live-streaming channel at the parish? The first Mass was streamed for the Third Sunday of Lent 2020. Since then, we have posted almost 500 videos thanks to our volunteers and those who donated toward the live-stream equipment and our St. Gabriel Fund! 

Since March 12, 2020 and up to February 2021, there have been 108 Angelus Letters sent out to you. This is in addition to special COVID mailed letters and check-up phone calls. 

The reason I know this is that we recently did a COVID audit to take stock of everything we did, what we should be doing and what we could do in the future until things return to some assemblance of normalcy. This also included a review of how much extra COVID actually cost the parish both in lost revenue (rentals, fundraisers) and in necessary purchases. Equipment purchases includes (but is not limited to) wiring and obtaining video equipment for the church, improved and updated equipment for the entire school so that the faculty can teach online as necessary, lots of added cleaning equipment and supplies, making changes such as having our drinking fountains transformed into bottle filling stations, and the many extra hours for our cleaning staff to keep up with the heavy demands of this unusual pandemic season.

So many of you have been so incredibly generous in different ways during this time. Those stepping forward to volunteer when needed, keeping your parish in your prayers and sending in encouraging notes to me and others at the parish. That means so much. 

There are also those who have made sure to still support the parish and her ministries (particularly to the poor) and many of you have increased your generosity to the parish during this difficult time.

Thank you so much.

When we were having difficulty with our mail, I learned to give online and was surprised how easy and convenient it was. Your parish has worked to make giving online as easy as possible. Whether you want to move your weekly (or monthly) giving online or to make a one-time gift to the parish, just click on the link below:

TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
 
The Parish Foundation (now celebrating 50 years!) is also an excellent way to help. While your donation to the parish assists with day to day operating expenses, your donation to the Foundation helps the parish with her long-term goals, particularly when your donation is to the Unrestricted Fund.

TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
And whatever you do, please know it is appreciated and that you are included in my daily prayers.

 
UPDATES ON OUR PARISH SCHOOL AND JBA
 
It certainly has been a challenging year both for our faculty and our students with a worldwide pandemic going on. But despite it, we have remained in-class and as of the end of our most recent testing, our school is ranked as high achieving and high growth!  This is very exciting news! I am so pleased that, not only are we as a parish providing a Catholic atmosphere for our students’ learning, we have given them a great advantage in learning during a time when their education could have easily been delayed and interrupted. Great work everybody!

To that end, if you are considering entering the school next year, there are already waiting lists in some classrooms. For some of preschool age, there is already a number of waiting lists. We are hoping to find a solution to classroom space so that perhaps we could open some additional classes to meet that need. More on that to come if it works out.

Also, because of COVID, classroom sizes are smaller than they typically would be. This means that there are some grade levels that are already almost to capacity. So please, if you are thinking of sending your child to St. Sebastian Parish School, consider looking into it soon!
More good news comes to us from the Julie Billiart School Akron. JBA is a Catholic, coeducational day school serving students in grades K-8 with learning differences. Enrollment is higher than anticipated and like our parish school is doing extremely well with their testing! Improvements to the building continues and over this summer you may notice a new entrance canopy being built on the front of the building and interior work will take place to increase the number of students who can be enrolled from 115 to 132. There are waiting lists on many grade levels at JBA so if you or someone you know wants to enroll for next year, I would inquire immediately.

GOOD DEED
﻿
Local Judge Joy Oldfield of the Summit County Common Pleas Court observed St. Sebastian First Grader Phoebe Marshall at local restaurant doing a good deed. Phoebe was kind to two police officers on duty and thanked them for their service. She also wished them a safe return home at the end of the evening. It is nice to see and hear about our students living out the mission of the parish and school!

Please see the picture below!

 
ARE YOU GETTING THE WHOLE STORY?
In a couple of conversations that I had this past week, it became apparent that some people only read this Angelus Letter while some others only read the bulletin letter. In general (but not entirely,) the information sent out in one letter is not sent out in the other to make reading more enjoyable. Typically, the Angelus Letter has items of either immediate importance or will reference other sites on which to click while the bulletin tends toward information to serve you over the next couple of weeks. If you want the whole story, be sure to read both!
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Annette Bailey, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Jeanne Conway, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Beth DeVore, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Jean Heban-Shireman, Phil Hochstetler, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Faye Morton, Betty O’Hara, Our Lady of the Elms Convent, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Mary Ricks, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Ellie Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, John Schultz, Cory Schulz and Brian Walsh.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

St. Casimir, pray for us.

